
                                                              Bulletin Announcements  
                                                                    February 6, 2022 

(low stock items in bold) 

Hygiene items: 
Soap 
Deodorant  
Disposable razors 
Socks (especially 
women’s) 
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 

Food items: 
Rice 
Canned corn 
Crackers 
Peanut butter 
Jelly 
Food with pop tops 
Cereal 
 

The Park Lake Middle and High School youth will once again participate in the Souper Bowl of 
Caring, with all collections to benefit the Washington Shores Presbyterian Church food Pantry. The Youth 
invite you to participate by bringing your non-perishable food items, personal hygiene items, and monetary 
donations to the Circle Drive after Worship on Sunday, February 13th. Please pick up a Blessing Bag while 
dropping off your non-perishables, to share with those in need in our community.  Youth who are interested 
in participating should contact Meredith Hampton at youth@plpc.org (volunteer hours available) 

Hygiene Items Needed For Blessing Bags! 
The Park Lake Youth  need your help for additional Blessing Bag Supplies. Starting Sunday, January 16th 
through Sunday February 6th,  youth will be collecting TRAVEL-SIZED hygiene items for future Blessing Bag 
assembly. Look for the box in the West Transept to place your donations of travel-sized toothbrushes, 
toothpaste, dental floss, mouthwash, shampoos, conditioner, and body-washes. 
 

Park Lake Youth Upcoming Mission Projects 

SOUPer Bowl of Caring 
Sunday, February 13th, after worship, 11:30 am - 1:30 pm (circle drive) 

 FOOD COLLECTION  
for WASHINGTON SHORES PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH FOOD PANTRY 

       The next food collection days will be:     
  Sunday, February 13  

(Youth collecting for SOUPer Bowl of Caring) after worship          
 Tuesday, February 22 

     Please bring non-perishable donations 
to the circle drive at the West side 
entrance of the Sanctuary, off of 

Highland. Donations may also be dropped 
off on Sundays before or after worship, 
 in the West transept,  in the Sanctuary.   

  
Please pick up a blessing bag or two to 

give to those in need. 

Annual Congregational Meeting, Sunday, February 20, 5:00 - 6:00 pm 
 
The Annual Congregational meeting will be held via Zoom, on Sunday, February 20,  
from 5:00 -6:00 pm. Join us as we share information on the life of Park Lake Presbyterian Church, 

hear updates from committees, elect Trustees, the Congregational Nominating Committee, and approve 
changes in the co-pastors terms of call.  
 A zoom link will be provided by email and in the worship bulletin announcements before the meeting.  If 
you are unable to participate via zoom, you can join the co-pastors in Struble Hall who will be on-line from 
that location.  

mailto:youth@plpc.org


Church Staff 
Co-pastors    Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                                     Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique                                                    Sebber Banda 
                                                                Rev. Carlos Faquione  

Pledged Income  
Thru  12/31/21  

Non Pledged Income  
Thru  12/31/21 

Budget  $492,384 Budget  $50,000  

Actual  $519,354 Actual  $67,471 

Differ- $26,970 Difference $17,471 

    

Park Lake Operating Budget Thru  12/31/21 

 Income Expenses Difference 

Budget $580,722 $586,018 ($5,296) 

Actual  $632,945  $597,805 $35,140 

Income does not include 2021 PPP loan 

 

PW Moderators Bible Study:   
 

  Monday, February 28, 9:45 am Via Zoom, contact 
Helen DeBevoise at helenparklake@gmail.com to 

connect to the meeting. 

Martha:  Tuesday, February 1 
10:00 am, In-person, Parlor 
Circle Representative  
Eleanore Kaney, eik58@cfl.rr.com 

      Bible Moderator  
      Norma Knight, norma.knight1101@gmail.com 

 

Esther:  Tuesday, February 1 
7:00 pm, via zoom 
Circle Representative  
Erin Cook, erincook987@gmail.com 

       Bible Moderator  
       Anne Vercheski,  avercheski@cfl.rr.com  

      Dorcas:  Monday, February 7 
1:30 pm, Struble Fellowship Hall 
Circle Representative 
Anne Gardepe, annegard64@gmail.com  
Bible Moderator  
Sandy Bogner, sandybogner@cfl.rr.com  
 
Sarah:  Monday, February 7 
2:00 pm, Westminster Towers, 
Town Square 
Circle Representative & Bible Moderator  

       Marian Price, marian66@cfl.rr.com 
 
Joanna:  Monday, February 7 
7:00 pm, via zoom 

       Circle Representative  
       Vicky Nicoll, vnicoll22@gmail.com 
       Bible Moderator 
      Helen DeBevoise, helenparklake@gmail.com 

Park Lake February PW Circle Meetings 

New alarm keypads have been installed in the sanctuary building.  If you have keys to the 

church buildings, and enter or leave, setting or disarming the alarm, please contact the church 

office for the new keypad instructions, Carol Bookhardt at caroparklake@gmail.com. 

  5 Cents Per Meal Offering 
Park Lake participates in an offering to support the Presbyterians' Answer to Hunger Program 
(PATH).  Each month, we ask members to contribute 5 cents for each meal during the 
month.  Park Lake regularly takes up the offering on the 1st Sunday of each month on 
Communion Sundays,  as a reminder that as we have been fed at the Lord's table, we are called 
to feed others. 


